

## State of Wisconsin \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES

Jim Doyle, Governor Matthew J. Frank, Secretary 101 S. Webster St. Box 7921 Madison, Wisconsin 53707-7921 Telephone 608-266-2621 FAX 608-267-3579 TTY Access via relay - 711

November 26, 2007

FILE REF: 4500

Mr. Fred Gunther City of Milwaukee-DPW Fleet Services 2142 W. Canal St. Milwaukee, WI 53233

Dear Mr. Gunther:

The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) is pleased to work with the City of Milwaukee on the diesel retrofit project. The project will involve the installation of diesel emission control devices on municipal equipment operating in the southeast Wisconsin ozone non-attainment counties.

Enclosed are two copies of the Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) for this effort. Please sign both copies. Retain one copy of the agreement for your records and return the second to Jessica Lawent, Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources, 2300 N. Dr. M.L. King Jr. Drive, Milwaukee, WI, 53212.

The WDNR is very excited about this opportunity. Jessica Lawent of the WDNR will work with your organization on the details of this project. Please contact Jessica at 414-263-8653 (jessica.lawent@wisconsin.gov) with any questions.

Thank you for your interest and support of this project.

Sincerely,

Matthew Frank Secretary

Enclosures

cc;

Kevin Kessler – AM/7 Sheralynn Stach – AM/7 Jerry Medinger – SER Jessica Lawent – SER Dan Derr – FN/1 Dick Straub – FN/1

Jeffrey Tews - City of Milwaukee

